### **Western Kentucky University TopSCHOLAR®**

WKU Archives Records WKU Archives

4-28-1969

## UA35/1 Academic Newsletter, Vol. III, No. 8

WKU Provost

Follow this and additional works at: http://digitalcommons.wku.edu/dlsc\_ua\_records



Part of the Education Commons

#### **Recommended Citation**

WKU Provost, "UA35/1 Academic Newsletter, Vol. III, No. 8" (1969). WKU Archives Records. Paper 1685. http://digitalcommons.wku.edu/dlsc\_ua\_records/1685

This Newsletter is brought to you for free and open access by TopSCHOLAR\*. It has been accepted for inclusion in WKU Archives Records by an authorized administrator of TopSCHOLAR®. For more information, please contact topscholar@wku.edu.



# ACADEMIC NEWSLETTER

O. J. Wilson, Editor

Joan Capps, Assistant Editor

Volume III, No. 8

April 28, 1969

#### ANNOUNCEMENTS

May 31 - June 6, Saturday through Friday -- Final examinations, semester ends

June 6, Friday --Commencement:
10:00 a.m. in Grise Hall - Associate Degree and Certificate
Graduation Exercises

7:30 p.m. in Diddle Arena - Spring Graduation Exercises

June 9, Monday -- Final Grade Report due in Registrar's Office by 12:00 noon

June 16, Monday -- Summer School begins

#### Faculty Research Awards Announced

The following additional faculty members have received funds for faculty research through the Faculty Research Committee:

Drs. Wayne DOBSON and Randolph YEAGER (Economics)

"The Financial Aspects of the Louisiana Purchase"

Dr. Will FRIDY (English)

"Supplement of Dr. T. D. Clark's Travels in the Old and New South with an Extension of That Work from 1950-1970"

Dr. Charles HENRICKSON (Chemistry)

"The Thermochemical Investigation of the Lewis Acidity of Trialkyl and Dialkylholaolanes"

Mr. Hart NELSEN and Mr. Craig H. TAYLOR (Sociology and Anthropology)

"Mobility and Denominational Change"

Dr. John T. RILEY (Chemistry)

"A Study of Higher Oxidation States of Iron in Aqueous Solution"

Mr. Craig H. TAYLOR (Sociology and Anthropology)

"Matrilocal, Patrilocal and Neolocal Residence and Occupational Status"

#### **PUBLICATIONS**

"Alienation and Protest: Signs of Illness or Symbols of Health?" by Dr. James T. BAKER (History) will be published by <u>The Baptist Faculty Newsletter</u>, an informative publication on campus activities and ideas for college and university teachers of the Baptist denomination.

"Colorcasting in Education" by Mr. Marvin BOWMAN (ETV and Mass Media Division of the English Department) is the first known article on color television for education. It appeared in the April issue of <a href="Educational/Instructional"><u>Educational/Instructional</u></a>
Broadcasting.

"Randolph vs. Clay: A Duel of Words and Bullets" by Mr. Paul R. CORTS (Speech and Theatre) was published in the Filson Club Quarterly in April, 1969.

Work by Mr. Neil FRANKENHAUSER (Art) is being exhibited in the 5th National Arts and Crafts Exhibition in Jackson, Mississippi; the 9th Annual Piedmont Painting and Sculpture Exhibit at the Mint Museum of Art, Charlotte, North Carolina; the Savannah Arts Festival (Jurors' Choice) in Savannah, Georgia; the Annual Central South Exhibition at The Parthenon, Nashville, Tennessee; the "Own-Your-Own" National Painting Exhibition at the Denver Museum of Art, Denver, Colorado; and the 51st Toledo Museum of Art Spring Exhibition, Toledo, Ohio.

#### MISCELLANEOUS FACULTY ACTIVITIES

ADAMS, Mr. Robert (English) attended the spring meeting of the Kentucky Intercollegiate Press Association at Murray State University on April 25-26. Mr. Adams is an advisor to the state-wide organization for student journalists.

ANDERSON, Mr. Charles (English) recently produced and directed a television program for the Kentucky Educational Television Network on which Dr. Edward Teller, famed physicist, Dr. Marvin W. RUSSELL (Dean, College of Science and Technology) and Dr. Frank N. SIX (Head, Department of Physics) discussed "After the Moon, What Next?"

BAKER, Dr. James T. (History) read a paper entitled "Thomas Merton's America: A Kentucky Monk Looks at 'The World'" at the Kentucky-Tennessee American Studies Conference which met on the Western campus on March 7-8. He also attended the Southeast regional religion and humanities conferences in Columbia, South Carolina, on March 27-30.

Miss Gertrude BALE, Mr. Claude ROSE, and Drs. Russell PUGH and Tom WATSON (Music Department) attended the meeting of the Southern Music Educators Conference in Mobile, Alabama, on April 16-19. Dr. Watson also attended a two-day preliminary workshop on Research in Music Education and presented a report during the convention on the work of the workshop.

Messrs Bennie BEACH, James F. GODFREY, Ohm PAULI, and Claude ROSE and Drs. Russell PUGH and Tom WATSON (Music) were adjudicators at a Missouri State Music Festival at Cape Girardeau, Missouri, on March 22.

BOND, Dr. Marvin T. (Engineering Technology) will present a paper on "The Disposal of Spent Coffee Grounds of the Soluble Coffee Industry" to the 24th Annual Purdue Industrial Waste Conference on May 6. Dr. Bond is co-author of the paper with Dr. Larry Canter of Tulane University.

BOWMAN, Mr. Marvin (ETV and Mass Media Division of the English Department) produced and directed "Conversation: with James Farmer, former director of the Congress of Racial Equality (CORE) and present Assistant Secretary in the Department of Health, Education, and Welfare (HEW) "which was presented over the Kentucky Educational Television Network. Dr. Raytha YOKLEY (Sociology and Anthropology) and Mr. Gary BRADFORD (Director of Debate) were featured on this program.

BRADSHAW, Miss Gretchen (English) attended the 7th Annual Conference on English Education in Syracuse, New York, on March 27-29.

BRENNER, Dr. Kenneth W. (Secondary Education) participated in the Career Day Program at Cumberland County High School in Burkesville on April 3.

BUTLER, Dr. Roy (Philosophy and Religion) read a paper entitled "Presuppositions and Ethics" at the Southern Section of the Evangelical Theological Society in Nashville, Tennessee, on April 18.

Mr. Randall CAPPS (Acting Head, Speech and Theatre), Mr. Paul CORTS, Miss Juliet McCRORY, and Mrs. Mary STRAHL (Speech and Theatre) attended the Southern Speech Association Convention in Memphis, Tennessee, on April 6-9.

CORTS, Mr. Paul R. (Speech and Theatre) addressed the Youthpower Conference sponsored by the U.S. Department of Agriculture Area Extension Office at Mammoth Cave National Park Lodge on April 18.

ENGLEBRIGHT, Dr. Curtis L. (Elementary Education) served as a member of a Title III Evaluation Team in the Paducah Schools on April 22-24 and attended the annual convention of the International Reading Association in Kansas City on April 30-May 3.

FEIX, Mr. Jimmy (Head Football Coach) gave the address to the annual meeting of the Kentucky High School Coaches Association entitled "Certification for High School Coaches" at the convention center in Louisville on April 10.

FIELDS, Mr. Noland E. (Geography and Geology) was elected a Fellow of the American Association for the Advancement of Science by the Association in March.

GUTHRIE, Mr. Charles (English) attended the meetings of the Kentucky Folklore Society and the Kentucky Council of Teachers of English in Louisville on April 10.

Mrs. JoAnn HARRINGTON and Mr. Thomas H. INMAN (Office Administration) and Mrs. Mary CRISP (Secondary Education) attended the Vocational Teacher Educators Conference at Mammoth Cave, Kentucky, on April 25.

HATCHER, Dr. Paul G. (Dean, Potter College of Liberal Arts) was invited by Governor Louie B. Nunn to participate in a series of seminar programs at the Rough River State Park Conference on April 19-20. This conference was the first in a series of two creative seminars recently announced by Governor Nunn at which faculty and administrative representatives of the academic community and officials of state government exchanged ideas regarding major problems facing Kentucky in education, state and area planning and development, health and welfare, natural resources development, and general state government. He was Moderator of the seminar dealing with Problems in Education. Dr. Hatcher attended the 57th Annual Conference of the Council of the Southern Mountains, meeting at Fontana Dam Village, North Carolina, on April 9-11. The theme of the Conference was "Appalachia: Renewing our Freedom - The People, The Land, The System." He participated in the Education Commission, one of the nine sections of the conference.

HOWARD, Dr. Mildred (Speech and Theatre) attended a Theatre Workshop and a production of Ben Jonson's <u>Volpone</u> at the new Playhouse in the Park, Cincinnati, Ohio, during the spring holidays. Dr. Howard and Mr. Randall CAPPS (Acting Head, Speech and Theatre) attended the spring business meeting of the Kentucky Association for Communication Arts in Louisville on April 9-10.

JONES, Dr. John W. (Physical Education, Health and Recreation) served as a member of the Southern Association for Colleges and Schools Evaluation Committee to evaluate the Campbellsville, Kentucky, High School on March 16-18. He also attended the Professional Preparation Project Committee Meeting for the Kentucky Health, Physical Education and Recreation Association at Elizabethtown on March 31.

KEARNY, Mrs. Edward N. (Mary Ann) (English) attended the national TESOL (Teaching English to Speakers of the Languages) convention in Chicago on March 6-8.

KIRCHNER, Dr. Fred (Coordinator of Recreation) attended the Fourth Annual Southern Recreation and Park Conference in Jacksonville, Florida, on March 31-April 2. He was the speaker at the Wednesday afternoon session for delegates from cities of 75,000 and over. He also spoke to the Warren County Fiscal Court on Friday, April 18, on a "Master Plan for Parks and Recreation in Warren County" and will serve as consultant in the development of this plan.

LONG, Mr. Joseph D. (Teachers Corps Program) attended the Teacher Corps Intern Regional Conference at Berea on March 20-22.

MARTIN, Dr. Vernon (Head, Department of Government) and Dr. Carl P. CHELF (Government and Staff Assistant to the Vice President for Academic Affairs) attended the annual meeting of the Kentucky Conference of Political Scientists at Kentucky State College, Frankfort, on April 19. Dr. Martin was a discussant on the panel considering "The Teaching of Government in the Secondary Schools," and he was elected President of the Conference for the coming year. Dr. Chelf was elected Vice President.

NASH, Dr. Ronald H. (Head, Philosophy and Religion) and Drs. Jerald RICHARDS and John STAHL (Philosophy and Religion) attended the Spring meeting of the Kentucky Philosophical Association at Union College, Barbourville, on April 19. Dr. Nash was elected President of the organization which is composed of philosophy teachers at Kentucky colleges and universities. Dr. John Heckman, now at Bellarmine, who will join Western's faculty next Fall, was elected Vice President of the association.

NEAL, Miss Julia (Director, Kentucky Library) was the speaker at the February meeting of the Lebanon and Marion County Woman's Club.

NIVA, Mr. George D. (Physical Education, Health and Recreation) attended the March 31 Professional Preparation Project Committee meeting for the Kentucky Health, Physical Education and Recreation Association at Elizabethtown where he presented recommendations for increased certification in driver education. Mr. Niva was appointed to the Safety and Driver Education Professional Preparation Project Sub-Committee for the Health, Physical Education and Recreation Association for 1968-1969.

SCHMIDT, Mr. Frank L. (Psychology) will attend Purdue University for the fall semester of the 1969-1970 academic year to complete requirements for the doctorate in industrial psychology.

SEEGER, Dr. C. Ronald (Geography and Geology) spoke on "The Origin of Jeptha Knob" to the Department of Geology and the Chi Chapter of Sigma Gamma Epsilon at the University of Kentucky seminar in the Geological Sciences on April 8.

SHARPE, Dr. Hollie W. (Head, Office Administration) spoke at the Boss's Night Banquet of the vocational office practice class of Bowling Green High School on the subject of "Today Students -- Tomorrow Business Women." Drs. Sharpe and Flonnie STRUNK and Mr. Myrl BRASHEAR (Office Administration) attended a business education conference at Morehead State University, Morehead, Kentucky, on April 17-18.

SHELTON, Mr. Verne K. (Head, Department of Art), a member of the Western Art Association regional council, served as the Kentucky delegate to the National Art Education Association Representative Assembly meetings in New York on March 29-30; attended the National Art Education Association biennial conference in New York on March 31 - April 4; and attended the Kentucky Art Education Association spring meeting in Louisville on April 10. Mr. Shelton has served as President of K. A. E. A. for the past two years. Mr. Neil FRANKENHAUSER and Dr. Neil PETERIE (Art) attended the New York conference with Mr. Shelton, and Mr. Peterie attended the K. A. E. A. meeting with him.

THOMPSON, Dr. Kelly (President) attended the inauguration of Dr. Porter Lee Fortune as Chancellor of the University of Mississippi at Oxford, Mississippi, on Thursday, March 18.

TYLER, Miss Sara (Director, Library Services), Mrs. Frances DIXON (Speech and Theatre) and Miss Ercell Egbert (History) attended the Annual Spring Conference of American Association of University Women in Danville, Kentucky, on April 18-19.

WILSON, Dr. O. J. (Director, Institutional Research) participated in a Comparative Education Society "Study of Upper Secondary and Higher Education" in England, Russia, Austria, West Germany, and East Germany in March and early April.

(Editor's Note: The next issue of the <u>Academic Newsletter</u> will be published on Wednesday, May 28, and all copy for this issue should be in my office <u>not later</u> than Monday, May 26.

O. J. W.)